

How do you look at October? Is it because its Fall and we see so many beautiful things in nature, or do we feel let down because winter is coming? It could be both for most people, and then it's also Halloween month, so we have a lot of choices how we see October. Just like our everyday life we have a lot of choices each day about what we make of it. Will you be looking forward to the beauty of Fall, the dread of Winter, or just how spooky Halloween can be. Aren't choices interesting, sit back these fall days, and decide on your choices, I hope you choose the beauty of Fall, the joy of the coming of Winter, and the fun of Halloween, we can have it all if we make a good decision. Happy choosing!!!

Another good meal was served in September by Virginia, Jerrie, and Rachel. And meat was provided and prepared by Virginia's grandson, isn't that wonderful!! Thank you Micheal.

October 2023 Somers Point Newsletter

Ed Watts, from the Fremont Police Department, shared some very valuable information on Scams, what to do to avoid them, how to handle the scammer, and what to do if you get caught in one. Hand out information is available at the Club House.

October 12th will be a Potluck meal at 5 p.m., so bring your favorite dish to share, invite your neighbor who hasn't been there for a while and get to know someone new.

Eric Havelone from American Benefits will be our guest, he will share the changes that will be happening with Medicare in 2024, and answer questions we may have on our supplement insurance plans. Eric has been serving residents of Somers Point for a long time and is always willing to help us with information concerning our needs. He will very willingly make an appointment with you to come to your home also.

We are planning our catered meal for Thanksgiving on November 16th at 5 p.m., watch for more information. There will be a minimal charge. We will have the same catering service prepare the meal.



Would you like to learn how to arrange flowers in your favorite SMALL vase? Bring a small vase and come to the Club House on Monday October 16th at 1:30, Vern and Jan A. will show us how to make that arrangement, flowers will be furnished.



Looking for a fun afternoon, be sure to come to the Club House on Sunday afternoon, October 22nd, from 2-4 p.m. Bring your dancing shoes. Elvis Tunes will be provided by Gary Morton one of our residents, Marlene Morgan will provide snacks. Why not go back in time with your neighbors with a fun afternoon.

There have been a number of people that have shown interest in playing Hand and Foot. A group will start on Wednesday, November 8th, at 1:30 at the Club House. If you are interested in playing contact Jan A. for details.

Just a reminder, the City of Fremont now has van service in Fremont and up to 2 miles outside the city to take you to appointments. The service is HERE WE GO. Their phone number is: 402-459-2845

Recently, Somers Point received a gift of \$100.00 in memory of Mary Rhodman from her family, we thank them for their thoughtfulness. Those funds will be set aside for further use.

Mary was the last of the original residents of Somers Point One, she had lived here 23 years, and enjoyed her friends and time here.

October Birthdays are:

Betty H	6 th
Mildred B	7 th
Marilyn "Mae" B	11 th
Vicki B	26 th
Von W	26 th

We send our thoughts and good wishes to those who are dealing with health issues wishing them well: Ruth K., Rod T., Leona P., Alie N., Vicki B., Sandy B., Connie A., Barb R., Betty H., and Jeanie K.

Leona P. would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to everyone for all the prayers before, during and after her recent surgery. The calls, text messages, and well wishes are so much appreciated. God bless each of you for your kindness!

Treasurer's report as of the Sept. 22, 2023

General dues fund-----\$66.60 Bingo Fund------\$381.73 Monthly meals-----\$386.98 Memorial Fund-----\$100.00 Total-----\$935.31 During September, the vacuum was replaced for the club house. Large paper plates and napkins were purchased from the Dues fund. Funds from our monthly meals and part of the funds from our business partner Dugan Mortuary will help to cover the cost of our Thanksgiving meal. A special thank you goes out to Dugans.

Unfortunately, Elisa from the Keene Memorial Library has left the library for a different position in Omaha, as soon as she is replaced and we can arrange for that person to bring books to us, we will let you know. We wish Elisa well.

Our sympathy goes out to Marcy K. and Shirley O. on the death of their sisters.

If you wish to treat Trick or Treaters, leave your outside light on.

A thinkable quote:

You can't have a good day with a bad attitude. You can't have a bad day with a good attitude.